CROSSACRESNEWSLETTER

13th December 2019

CHRISTMAS FAIR

Thank you to everyone who came and supported the Christmas Fair last week, we raised £1,473!

CHRISTMAS DINNER

We will be having our Christmas dinner on **Wednesday 18th December**. Children who usually bring a packed lunch and would like to join us for Christmas Dinner will need to place their order at the School Office by **Monday 16th December**. The cost of the dinner is £2.25 (unless you are in Reception, Y1 or Y2 as these years are entitled to a Universal Free School Meal and therefore no charge will apply). A vegetarian option will be available.



KS2 TRIP - SLEEPING BEAUTY ON ICE KS2

will be going to watch Sleeping Beauty on Ice at Altrincham Ice Rink on **Thursday 19**th **December**. Please return your permission slip along with a voluntary contribution of £8 ASAP. Thank you.



EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS

There will be no clubs on the last week of term. New clubs will start the second week of the Spring term, week commencing **13th January**. Club lists for the next term will be sent out to Parents / Carers week commencing **Monday 16th December** with a reply slip so you can specify the order of preference of the clubs you wish your child to join.

CAT EARS / HEADBANDS

Please could all children refrain from wearing headbands with ears on as these can be dangerous when children are playing on the playground. Many thanks for your co-operation.

SCHOOL DINNERS

As we are coming to the end of the term, please can Parents/Carers ensure payments for School Dinners are up to date. Dinner Money must be paid weekly on a Monday morning. Thank you.

CHRISTMAS PARTIES

On **Tuesday 17th December** it will be Nursery and Reception having their party day. On this day children can come in party clothes and bring party food (please avoid products containing nuts). Please see the list outside your child's class.

On **Wednesday 18th December** KS1 and KS2 will be having their party day where they can wear non-uniform. Finally, on **Thursday 19th December**, our last day, you child is able to bring a toy from home to play with for toy day.



CHOIR

On Thursday 12th December some of the Choir sang Christmas songs at Manchester Airport. They raised £245.39 for Save the Children!

MILK

We will soon be ordering milk for the Spring Term, your child will have received a letter via their Teacher. If you wish your child to have milk please return the slip along with £7.00 to the school office by **Monday 16th December.** Payment can also be made using the online payment system (SIMS PAY). **N.B.** Children in Reception class do not have to pay for milk until the term they become 5 years old.

NURSERY PARENTS/CARERS

Parents/Carers of children starting Reception Class in September 2020 need to apply for their Reception place through Manchester Council. You can apply online at www.manchester.gov.uk/admissions or by calling 0161 245 7166. The deadline for applying is Wednesday 15 th January. Please contact the school office if you need any assistance.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:

Freddie M – RGG Sophie G – 2HN
Sapphire O 2HN Jacob M – 3CS
Mason Z – 2CP Atharva T – 3TB
Roman–Kai R –RVH Lacey D – 3TB
Navya K – 2HW Joseph T – 5RB
Imogen A -1FH



School closes for the Christmas Holidays on Thursday 19th December and will reopen on Monday 6th January.

UPCOMING CHRISTMAS EVENTS

Monday 16th December

• EYFS Nativity 'Little Nativity' - **Reception** Parents/Carers at 9.15am and **Nursery** Parents/Carers at 2.15pm in the KS2 Hall

Tuesday 17th December

- Y3-Y5 Carol Concert **Performance 1** in the KS2 Hall Parents/Carers are welcome doors open at 9.00am
- Year 1 Carol Concert Parents/Carers are welcome at 2.15pm in the KS1 Hall

Wednesday 18th December

- School Christmas Dinner
- Y3-Y5 Carol Concert **Performance 2** in the KS2 Hall Parents/Carers are welcome - doors open at 9.00am

